
 

 

Return to Church 

Frequently Asked Questions 

 

There are now two church services! Can I choose which service I attend?  Yes you can.  

There are two church services to allow for adequate social distancing of six feet.  There is no 

age restriction on attending either service.  

 

Do I have to wear a mask?  Yes. This is a requirement for attendance at church services for 

anyone over the age of 2. Exception will be made only for those who are physically incapable 

of wearing a mask. 

 

If I have been vaccinated do I still need to wear a mask?  Yes. At this time we ask that all who 

attend church continue to wear a mask.  We expect that some attendees will not have had a 

chance to be vaccinated when we return to worship. 

 

Are masks available at church?  Yes. 

 

I have a medical condition that prevents me from wearing a mask, but I have been 

vaccinated. What about me?  If you are unable to wear a mask and have been vaccinated we 

suggest speaking with your physician to discuss the risks and benefits in these and other 

similar situations.  

 

Should I check my temperature before I come to church?  You are not required to check your 

temperature before attending church. Temperatures WILL NOT be checked upon arrival at 

church. If you are ill, or even suspect you might be “coming down with something,” stay 

home. 

 

I woke up with a cough this morning but am pretty sure it is just allergies. Can I still come to 

church?  At this time if you have any symptoms that may suggest a possible illness we ask 

that you worship from home.  

 

How do I worship from home? Video of the service is on YouTube and Facebook. Audio of 

the service is available on the church website. You may also tune in to WCYN radio, 1400 

AM and 101.3 FM. Sunday mornings at 9:30 A.M. 

 

 

 

 

OUR CHURCH FAMILY 

An expression of sympathy is sent to Shirley Harney and family in the death of her  

brother-in-law Stanley Jozefowicz who died March 21, 2021. Address for Shirley is  

5796 US Hwy 62 W 

 

An expression of sent to Ashlee Stephens and Leslie Sinks in the death of their mother  

Dru Wiley who died March 18, 2021. There will be a celebration of life service at Ashford 

Acres Sunday, March 28th at noon. Address for Ashlee is 424 Hunters Run Drive, Richmond, 

KY 40475. Address for Lesley 123 Blue Bill Ct., Georgetown, KY 40324. 

 

----Gerald Church, father of Mike Church is recuperating from a fall. You can send a card 

to Mike, 918 Two Lick…. 

 

SERMON SERIES: “DANGEROUS PRAYERS” 

March 28th:  Palm Sunday, “Dangerous Prayers: The Lord’s Prayer” 
 

 

LENTEN DEVOTIONALS  

The Worship Committee will be at the church covered drop off this Saturday, March 27th 

from 10:00 A.M. – noon to give out our devotional book “ The Last Week of Jesus’ Life.” 

 

 

DRIVE THRU BUNNY BLAST 

The Easter Bunny will be at the church covered drop off from 10:00 A.M. – 12:00 Noon on 

Saturday, April 3rd to give the children a goody bag! 

 

 

EASTER SERVICE DETAILS 

Sunday, April 4th we will meet at Marie Hehr Park at 9:30 A.M. You will stay in your car 

and listen to the worship service on WCYN 1400 A.M. or 101.3 F.M. We will then travel to 

the church parking lot where we will hear the church bells. We will then go on our Easter 

parade like we did last year! 

 

 

RETURN TO CHURCH DATE 

We will return to our in person worship services on Sunday, April 25th. The first service will 

begin at 8:30 A.M., the second at 10:45 A.M. At this time there will be no Sunday School or 

nursery. You can attend any service you would like. Please note the article on the left side 

about the requirements. 
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APRIL BIRTHDAY 

CALENDAR 

(April 1st – 15th) 

 

April 1st: Ellie Fizer,  

♥M/M Charlie 

Brunker 

April 3rd: Dawson Peak 

April 6th: Spencer Free, 

Trent Stakelin 

 ♥M/M Lee 

Kendall 

April 7th: Barbara Lanthorn, 

Ashley Coppage 

Carter, 

 ♥M/M Bill McNutt 

April 8th: Larah Kendall,  

Brenda Hollar 

April 9th: Beverly Cooper, 

Millie Ashbrook  

Katie Conner, 

Cindy Davidson 

April 11th: ♥M/M Marty 

Simpson 

April 13th: Lindsey Florence 

April 14th: Jesseca Kendall 

Brown 

April 15th: Floyd McDanell, 

Garnetta Mallory 

 

The remainder of the April 

Birthday calendar will be in the 

next newsletter. 
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Minister’s Message: 

     As a sophomore I decided to transfer colleges, attending Lynchburg College. I 

remember as if it were yesterday. I was pulling out of the driveway in my 1964 

Chevrolet Malibu and my mom ran out with a gift she had forgotten to share with me. It 

was a book entitled, A Man Called Peter, featuring the sermons of Peter Marshall. 

Marshall was the Senate chaplain from January 4, 1947 until his sudden death of a heart 

attack on January 26, 1949. I became a fan of his sermons and even more so his prayers. 

Easter never passes that I do not read his prayers related to this occasion. I share my 

favorite prayer of his written Thursday, March 25, 1948: 

 “Lord Jesus, Saviour of the world, in Thy holy name we join our hearts in 

prayer. This week, as we remember all thou didst endure for us, we may be sure thou 

hast not forgotten. For we will not let thee forget. With every sin of ours, we renew the 

pain Thy heart did know. Every time we ignore Thee, forget Thee, and heed not Thy 

way, we revive for Thee the loneliness Thou didst feel and the spiritual blindness that 

broke Thy heart. O Lord, give us Thy grace that we may not crucify Thee afresh, but 

loving Thee keep Thy commandments. With a steady faith that Thy kingdom will yet be 

established upon the earth, help us to hasten its coming by letting Thee work in us and 

through us to do Thy will. Amen.” 

     I believe this is a very fitting prayer for all of us to pray at the beginning of Holy 

week. Please remember to stop by the church on Saturday to pick up your Lenten 

devotionals. A note of thanks to the church staff, the Worship Committee and to the 

authors for making these very inspirational books available for you. Also, please 

remember our Maundy Thursday service on April 1st at 7:30 P.M. It will be available 

through the church website, YouTube or Facebook. A word about Easter Sunday is 

found at a later part of the newsletter.     

……..Larry   

      

 

 
Sunday School 9:45 A.M. 

Worship Service 10:45 A.M. 
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